
 Information for Kindergarten - Grade 9 

Assessment, Evaluation and Reporting in K - 9 Schools 

 

COVID-19 and resulting school building closures have changed how education is being 
delivered in Grande Yellowhead Public School Division schools. This significant shift, 
along with Alberta Education canceling Grades 6 and 9 Provincial Achievement Tests, 
has required revised assessment practices. Our teachers will continue to assess and 
evaluate students’ work regularly to ensure they are engaged and learning.  
 
Students will receive regular feedback to ensure they are aware of their strengths and 
areas for growth. In addition to giving regular feedback, teachers will continue to assess 
students to determine how best to support them and to evaluate where they are in their 
learning.  
 
The priority for teaching and learning during distance and online learning is to maintain 
connections with students and to improve students’ skills and understanding of key 
concepts. Teachers will focus on prioritizing the essential curricular learning outcomes 
of the programs of study ​until​ ​June 19, 2020​ (last instructional day for the Division).  

● In accordance with the ​Student Learning During COVID​ document, “All students 
who were on track to progress to the next grade level will do so”. (Alberta 
Education, 2020). 

● Final achievement for the 2019 - 2020  school year will be reported as per the 
school’s reporting processes. 

https://www.alberta.ca/student-learning-during-covid-19.aspx

